
 

 

 

Family update #216 
 
October 10, 2023 
 
Dear family and friends, 
 
I hope you have enjoyed a cheerful and blessed Thanksgiving day! 
 

COVID Update 
We are thankful that the outbreak on the first floor of Greenview Long Term Care was lifted on 
October 2. 
 
Currently, two residents on the fourth floor of Wing Kei Crescent Heights have tested positive. Their 
symptoms are mild and they are doing well. The unit is on outbreak. We are monitoring the 
condition very closely. 
 
Again, we request that only essential visitors come to the unit, including meal time assistants who 
provide feeding support during meals and emotional support for the residents. Other fourth floor 
visitors are encouraged to communicate with the unit nurse first prior to visitation. 
 

COVID and Flu vaccination 
The number of COVID and confirmed Influenza cases in the community and continuing care facilities 
has been increasing. To protect our residents from these viruses, we have arranged for them to 
receive both vaccines at the same time this year. Eligible Greenview Supportive Living residents have 
received the vaccines today, October 10. Greenview Long Term Care residents will receive on 
October 11, and Crescent Heights residents on October 16. 
 
The Moderna SpikeVax XBB.1.5 vaccine will be given. It will also be available to Albertans older than 
6 months starting October 16. Influenza Immunization will also be provided for the general public 
starting on the same day. Families and visitors are encouraged to get the vaccines to protect your 
health. 
 

Renovation of Resident Rooms at Wing Kei Crescent Heights 
We are happy to share that wall painting of all resident rooms completed in mid September. 
Replacement of flooring in the common area and bathrooms on the units has completed. A few 
resident rooms were also done to assess the process and timing. Alberta Health Services personnel 
who came for the inspection earlier this month were satisfied with the process of the renovation and 
its progress, and approved the project to continue. The floor replacement work will resume in the 
third week of November. We would like to thank all residents and families for your cooperation and 
support during the renovation project. 
 
Thank you for keeping us in your prayers! 
 
  

https://www.alberta.ca/covid19-vaccine
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I will give thanks to you, Lord, with all my heart; 
I will tell of all your wonderful deeds. 
Psalm 9:1 
 
 
With gratitude, 
Kathy Tam 
Chief Executive Officer 


